

In response to the COVID-19 outbreak based on recommendations from our Government Agencies, USGA, and Iowa Golf Association. VMGC will adopt the following procedures once the golf course is open for play.

Policies amid COVID-19

- 1. The Clubhouse will be closed until further notice. Hours of operation will be announced when the course is open officially.
- 2. Call the clubhouse for tee times. The clubhouse will be only open for check in, restrooms, prepackaged food, and beverage.
- 3. VMGC recommends individuals take one cart per person on all rental carts. Carts will be sanitized before and after each round. Scorecards and pencils will be placed on carts.
- 4. All flagsticks will remain in the cup at all times. The cup will be cut an inch above the green surface and count it when the ball hits it. This is a good time for "gimmies".
- 5. Tournaments and outings will be prohibited until further notice.
- 6. There will be no ball washers, bunker rakes, water coolers, restroom, or sand & seed on the golf course until deemed appropriate.
- 7. Request that traffic in the clubhouse be limited to less than 10 people at a time, and no food or beverage can be consumed in the clubhouse

Feel free to contact the clubhouse (641) 357-4457 at any time with any questions or concerns. We all love the game for the escape it provides, and it is our hope we will all be able to play it, watch it, and enjoy it together soon. We continue to urge everyone to follow the guidelines from health and governmental officials to keep you and those around you safe.

For more information regarding these matters please go to this link:

http//governor.iowa.gov/press-release/gov-reynolds-issue-a-state-of-public-health-disasteremergency